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PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD AT PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE, COTTINGHAM 

AT 7:30pm ON TUESDAY 3rd DECEMBER 2019 

 

MINUTES 

 

 

PRESENT:  Chairman: Cllr Casson 

Cllrs:  Abel, Jump, Kemp, Duke, Green, Moore, Knight & Medini,  

Deputy Clerk: Pape 

2 Members of the public 

            

             

1559 DECLARATION OF INTERESTS  

 

Cllrs Abel and Jump declared a personal interest in Planning Application 19/03825/PLF  

 

 

1560 TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE APOLOGIES 

 

 Cllrs Kind & Harness   

 

Resolved: Apologies accepted  

 

 

1561 TO RECEIVE CORRESPONDENCE AND NOTICES OF DECISION  

 

 1561.1   Notices of Decision were circulated to Councillors in advance of the meeting  

 

 1561.2   Cllr Casson informed Councillors that planning application 18/02788/STREM was 

due to be considered by ERYC Planning Committee on 5th December 2019. Cllrs Casson 

and Jump advised Councillors that they would attend the meeting  

 

 Resolved: Cllrs Casson & Jump to attend the ERYC Planning Committee Meeting 5th 

December 2019 
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1562 TO CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATIONS OUTSTANDING SINCE THE DATE OF 

THE LAST MEETING  

 

 See Appendix A for full planning comments  

 

 

1563 TO RECEIVE UPDATE ON CASTLE ROAD/WILLERBY LOW ROAD TRAFFIC 

ISLAND 

 

1563.1 Cllr Jump advised Councillors she had been informed by the Highways department 

at ERYC that the traffic island had been installed to deter vehicles overtaking on Castle 

Road. Cllr Jump had also been informed by ERYC that the island should also be used as a 

midway point to cross the road and there are currently no plans to remove the island 

 

1563.2   Councillors discussed their concerns of an imminent accident on Castle Road as 

they feel the island is not fit for purpose, should be removed and that a zebra crossing 

should be installed on Castle Road (a previous request by the Parish Council for a zebra 

crossing stall be installed was rejected by ERYC). Councillors agreed that Cllr Abel should 

write to Paul Tripp, ERYC head of highways, to voice their concerns and request the 

installation of a zebra crossing 

 

Resolved: Cllr Abel to send letter to Paul Tripp, ERYC head of highways 

 

1564   ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA (DISCUSSION ITEMS ONLY) 

 

Island on Castle Road/Willerby Low Road – subject to receiving reply from letter to be sent 

to Paul Tripp at ERYC 

 

 

Date of Next Planning (dependent on applications received): Tuesday 7th January 2020 

 

There was no other business and the Chairman closed the meeting at 7:58pm.  

 

………………………………………….. Chair of the Parish Council       


